
 

 
 

1 August 2016 
 

Letter of Appreciation 
 
Dear Dr. Fiori,  
 
I am writing in my capacity of chair of the IEEE Task Force on Complex-Valued Neural 
Networks (CVNN TF), member of the IEEE Computational Intelligence Society (CIS) 
and of the Neural Network Technical Committee (NNTC).  
 
The mission of the CVNN TF lies in the arrangement of CVNN research for the 
community and in a wide range of research in the directions of the development of 
theoretical aspects and in the development of applications in engineering.  
 
I am pleased to confirm your status of regular and active member of the CVNN TF since 
its inception in 2010, in consideration of your achievements in the field of 
complex-valued signal/data processing by complex-valued, non-linear, adaptive systems.  
 
Yours sincerely,  

 

Akira Hirose 
Chair of the IEEE Task Force on Complex-Valued Neural Networks, IEEE Fellow 
(http://www.eis.t.u-tokyo.ac.jp/news/NNTC_CVNN/index.html)  
Prof., The University of Tokyo 


